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July 1, 2022 

Dear Jefferson Families, 

We hope that you are having an enjoyable summer, and we are looking forward to the 2022-2023 
school year! For those who are new to Jefferson this year, I am confident that you will find our staff to 
be caring and supportive in your transition. Listed below is important information about registration and 
the start of school. Please look it over carefully and call the school at 630-420-6363 if you have any 
questions. 

The school year officially begins on Wednesday, August 17, 2022, and the school day starts at 8:00 a.m. 
and ends at 2:50 p.m. Buses will operate on that first day as well. Transportation information can be 
accessed in the Campus Portal (http://www.Naperville203.org) starting on August 11th at 3:00p.m. 
Please check back frequently leading up to the start of school as there may be changes in routes and 
pick-up times. If you need assistance regarding transportation information, call the Transportation 
Department at 630-420-6464.  

Student class schedules will be available online on August 9th after 3:00p.m. Please print your student’s 
schedule with the locker combination and bring it with you on the designated date so they can set up 
their locker and walk their schedule. When printing the schedule, please select “schedule with locker 
and combo.” You may not be able to view the locker combinations on your cell phone. If you are unable 
to print their schedule, you may receive assistance from the Jefferson main office.   

More than one third of our students are new each year, and we understand the importance of ensuring 
that all students feel comfortable at their new school. As a result, we are actively planning and are 
hopeful that we will be able to provide an opportunity for all students to come in prior to the start of 
school to set up their lockers, walk their schedules, and purchase a PE uniform if needed. PE Uniforms 
will be available to purchase for anyone who missed the deadline or needs a new uniform. 
PE shirts are $12. Parents are also welcome to attend with their child at their assigned time.  
 

LOCKER SET-UP/WALK YOUR SCHEDULE DAY 

Tuesday, August 9th 6th graders and newly enrolled 7th and 8th graders and their families to 
join us for the Where Everybody Belongs (WEB) Orientation 

8:00 – 10:00 a.m. (WEB) 
10:00 – 11:00 a.m. (Continue to explore JJHS) 

Wednesday, August 10th 7th and 8th grade students 
12:30 – 2:30 p.m. 

Thursday, August 11th Any student who is not available on August 9th or 10th and wishes to walk 
their schedule may do so on August 11th between 8 a.m. to 11 a.m. 

Parents must accompany students. 

*Please note that Jefferson will be closed Friday, August 12th through Tuesday, August 16th as staff 
meetings and professional learning will be occurring at this time.  Our office staff will continue to accept 
phone and email questions during this timeframe.   

http://www.naperville203.org/
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The JJHS School Counselor will be welcoming incoming 6th graders and newly enrolled 7th and 8th 
graders and their families to join us for the Where Everybody Belongs (WEB) Orientation on August 9th 
at 8:00a.m. The orientation program begins at 8:00a.m. with our WEB assembly; building tours and 
locker set-up will take place afterward until 10a.m. Bus transportation (for students only) will be 
available at students’ typical morning pick-up time with their assigned bus number. Buses will depart 
JJHS at 10:00a.m. Students may also be dropped off, and parents are welcome to attend. Contact Laurel 
Anderson, school counselor, with any questions (landerson1@naperville203.org).  

 
Documents and Resources 

• Welcome and Information Letter 
• Fee Sheet 

The following information may be found on our website under Our School/About Us/Summer 
Registration and under Quick Links on our building’s homepage. 

• Superintendent’s Letter  
• NEF Letter 
• Free/Reduced Lunch Application 
• School Lunch Menu/Aramark Newsletter 
• Student Data Privacy and Protection 
• Policy 6.235 Exhibit – Authorization Use 
• 2022-2023 Calendar 
• Important Dates to Remember (see Talk203 Review section on JJHS homepage) 
• Student Supply Information 
• Drop-Off and Pick-Up Information 
• Dental and Medical Forms 
• P.E. Uniform Information 

Lastly, we want to ensure that you have picture day and JJHS Curriculum Night in your calendars. Picture 
Day is August 22, 2022. Curriculum Night will be September 6, 2022 from 7:00-8:00p.m. We are looking 
forward to an outstanding year at Jefferson Junior High School.  If you have any questions or concerns, 
please feel free to contact me at kfricke@naperville203.org. As always, we truly appreciate your 
support. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Kimberly Fricke 
Principal 
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